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Dear    

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

16 April 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  

 

The Board carefully considered your request to back date your appointment to Warrant Officer 

(WO/W-1) effective 1 February 2022 and promotion to CWO2 effective 1 August 2023.  The 

Board considered your contention that the Commander,  

 Commanding General,  

 and the Commandant of the Marine Corps (CMC) made recommendations, 

specifically referencing the Marine Corps WO and Limited Duty Officer (LDO) Accession 

Programs Order.  You claim a 1 February 2022 date of rank would have resulted in promotion to 

CWO2 on 1 August 2023, consistent with the 18-month probationary period.  You claim that you 

met The Basic School (TBS) induction requirements on 10 December 2021. 

 

The Board noted that you were previously selected for appointment to WO, however, after 

failing the physical fitness test (PFT).  On 21 May 2021, you received a counseling entry for 

failing the PFT resulting in disqualification from appointment to WO because you did not meet 

the TBS prerequisites.  On 14 January 2022, a medical officer determined that you had 

unexplained bleeding from the colon that contributed to your PFT failure.  On 30 June 2022, a 

previous Board granted relief by removing the counseling entry.  After bringing the 

aforementioned corrective action to the attention of your chain of command, Commander, 






